
 

 

Office of the Arizona Attorney General

Consumer Protection & Advocacy Section

Dear << NAME1>>,

I am  pleased to notify you that the Arizona Attorney General’s Office has reached a settlement in a lawsuit 
filed by the State of Arizona, Attorney General’s Office against FCA US LLC, Fiat Chrysler Automobiles 
N.V., et al. (“Fiat Chrysler”). The settlement relates to the marketing, advertising, selling, and leasing of 
certain clean diesel (“EcoDiesel”) vehicles for model years 2014-2016. 
Records indicate that you may be an “Eligible Consumer” under the settlement. This means that you will 
need to attest that, on January 12, 2017, you owned or leased an affected 3.0-liter EcoDiesel vehicle that was 
registered with the Arizona Department of Transportation. Specifically, records indicate that you may have 
owned or leased a <<MODELYEAR>>, <<MAKE>>, <<VIN>> on the relevant date.
Please note that if you are represented by an attorney with regard to an issue with Fiat Chrysler, you 
should give this letter to your attorney and discuss this matter with him or her.
If you are an Eligible Consumer and you sign and return the enclosed Claim Form, you will receive a payment 
of up to $1,000 under the settlement with my office. This payment is separate from any previous payment or 
payments you may have received from any other settlement relating to the Fiat Chrysler EcoDiesel vehicles. 
You may choose not to sign and return the enclosed Claim Form, but in that case, you will not receive a 
payment under this settlement.
To receive a payment under the settlement, you must sign and return the attached Claim Form to the Claims 
Administrator, Rust Consulting, Inc., at the address below. Please note that by signing the Claim Form, 
you attest that you satisfy the definition of an Eligible Consumer under the settlement. Your signed 
Claim Form must be returned to the Claims Administrator, Rust Consulting, Inc., postmarked no later than 
November 13, 2019. 
Fiat Chrysler also has reached a nationwide, class action settlement (the “Class Action Settlement”) with 
current owners and lessees and certain former owners and lessees of 2014-2016 Jeep Grand Cherokee and 
Ram 1500 3.0L EcoDiesel vehicles. That Class Action Settlement might entitle you to additional cash 
compensation and other benefits if you file a claim through the Class Action Settlement process, which is 
separate from the Arizona Attorney General’s claims process for this settlement.. The eligibility requirements 
of the Class Action Settlement include that the participant’s vehicle must receive a software update to ensure 
compliance with the emissions standards to which the vehicle was originally certified without reducing 
advertised performance or average fuel economy. For more information on that Class Action Settlement, 
please visit www.EcoDieselSettlement.com.
For more information about this settlement, please contact the Claims Administrator at: Claims Administrator 
– 6654, PO Box 316, Minneapolis, MN 55440-0316, by email at AZFiatChryslerClaims@rustconsulting.
com or by calling 1-888-764-8871 between 9:00 a.m. and 6:00 p.m. (Arizona Time), Monday through Friday.  
You may also visit www.azag.gov/FiatChrysler for more information.

Sincerely, 

Mark Brnovich
Arizona Attorney General

2005 North Central Avenue, Phoenix, Arizona 85004-1592   ·   Phone 602.542.1719   ·   Fax 602.542.4273   ·   www.azag.gov

Mark Brnovich
Attorney General
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